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REVISED

Date: April 1, 2025
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council
 
From: Councilmember Tunua Thrash-Ntuk

Subject: Eighth District Fund Transfer 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION

Recommendation to increase appropriations in the General Fund Group in the City Manager 
Department by $300, offset by the Eighth Council District One-Time District Priority Funds, 
transferred from the Citywide Activities Department, to provide a contribution to Black 
Employees Association of Long Beach to support their Black History Month Celebration on 
February 18, 2025; and

Decrease appropriations in the General Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department 
by $300 to offset a transfer to the City Manager Department.

DISCUSSION
 
The Black Employees Association hosted their Black History Month Celebration on 
February 18, 2025, from 3-5pm. This public event at city hall honored and celebrated 
the cultural achievements and historical legacy of the Black community. The event 
highlighted local talent and cultural food. 

This recommendation has been reviewed by Budget Manager Rebecca Bernstorff on 
March 25, 2025. 

FISCAL IMPACT

This recommendation requests the City Manager to provide a contribution to Black 
Employees Association of Long Beach to support their Black History Month 
Celebration that was held on February 18, 2025. The total appropriation increase of 
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$300 in the General Fund Group in the City Manager Department will be offset by a 
decrease of appropriation of Eighth Council District One-time District Priority Funds in 

the General Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department. This recommendation 
is anticipated to require a minimal level of staff time beyond the budgeted scope of 
duties and is expected to have minimal impact on existing City Council priorities. 
There is no local job impact associated with this request. 

SUGGESTED ACTION
 
Approve recommendation.
 

Respectfully submitted,

Councilmember Tunua Thrash-Ntuk


